
Ceresco Baptist Church ~ The Ceresco Messenger 

January 2023 - Happy New Year! 

From Pastor Mary . . .  

Happy New Year!  I pray God’s bountiful blessings over each of you in this new year.   
We just thank God for His faithfulness in our lives.  I pray that God will bless the ac-
tivities of our hands and hearts as we look for ways to grow spiritually individually 
and collectively.  

6 WEEK BIBLE STUDY 

Just a reminder that last year during our planning session, we identified several events that we 
thought would be beneficial to the Ceresco family and the surrounding communities.  One of 
those ideas was a virtual Bible Study via Zoom.    

Well, on Thursdays beginning on February 2 and ending on March 9, we will have a six-week Bible 
Study course entitled, “Dear God, I Have a Question?” via Zoom.  The sessions will be an hour 
from 6 to 7pm.  I will share a Zoom link closer to February 2.   The sessions are: 

DATE  TITLE 

Feb 2  Does It Really Matter What I Truth Believe? 

Feb 9  Are Miracles Relevant? 

Feb 16  Why Do We Suffer? 

Feb 23  Is Jesus the Only Way to God? 

March 2 Won’t All People Ultimately Go to Heaven? 

March 9 Is Hell Real? 

This 6-week Bible Study is not intended to replace or impact Wednesday morning in-person Bible 
Study classes taught by Gretchen King in any way.  It is intended to offer an alternative to those 
who may be unable to attend the Wednesday classes.   

Feel free to share the schedule and the Zoom Link once you receive it.  Look for updates in the 
weekly worship bulletin. 

THEME FOR THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY:   LOVE NEVER FAILS! 

During the month of February, our time of worship will focus on acts of love.  We will purposeful-
ly look for ways to show acts of love and affirm one another and those we encounter each day.   
Our Theme is Love Never Fails! 1 Corinthians 13:8   Each week, we will have a different focus.  

Week 1 – Engage in intentional acts of kindness to a stranger 
Week 2 – Affirm someone outside the church with kind words or a scripture 
Week 3 – Call and/or send cards to people on our prayer list 
Week 4 – Create Valentine Boxes for each Ceresco family 

More details to come! 



Flower Sign-Up 
January 2023 

 
1/1 - Open 

1/8 - Joy 

1/15 - Open 

1/22 - Open 

1/29 - Open 

 

Children’s Time Sign-Up 

January 2023 

1/1 - Marcy 

1/8 - Joy 

1/15 - Open 

1/22 - Joy 

1/29 - Open 

 

Youth Christmas Party on Dec. 3, 2022 - “Joy to the World” 



Solution next month! 



Sunday Mon. Tue. Wed. Thu. Fri. Saturday 

1  2   3   4   5   6   7   

Communion 
Sunday, Dea-
con Offering 

Sunday 

           Men’s Break-
fast 8:00 am 

8   9   10   11   12   13   14   

Take down the 
Christmas deco-

rations 

 Boy Scouts        Educational 
Ministry Team 
Meeting 10 am 

  

15   16 Martin L. 
King Day 17   18   19   20   21   

 

 Boy Scouts    Family Night 
Potluck 6 pm 

      

22   23   24   25   26   27   28   
   Boy Scouts   

Articles for 
the Feb 2023 
Messenger 
are due by 

noon! 

      

29   30   31  1  Feb-23 2   3   4   

Fellowship 
Sunday & 
Bake Sale! 

 Boy Scouts           



Jan 1 Michael Meng 

Jan 4 Avery Goodman 
Jan 13 Bob Beltz 
Jan 18 Brian Gary 
Jan 25 Emily Ivey 
Jan 28 Harlynn Casey 

Jan 2 Elise Rae Lopshire #1 

Jan 3 John & Ruth Paschen, 1959 

Just a note of thanks to each of you for the 
wonderful gifts you shared with us this Christ-
mas season.  I appreciate everything you do.  It 
is a privilege and honor to serve such a wonder-
ful congregation.  I look forward to the New 
Year and all the wonderful things that we can 
do together for the body of Christ. - Pastor Mary 

"Thank you to everyone for your encouragement 
and remembrance.  It is a pleasure to serve our 
Lord on Sunday mornings at the organ.  Your 
kind words have been appreciated as well.  Al-
so, thank you to Pastor Mary for the Christmas 
gift.  As we walk with our Lord and Savior, may 
everyone have a Blest 2023.” Thank you.          
~ Mary Ivey 

Thank you to the Church Family & Pastor Mary 
for the monetary gift and Christmas gift.  I real-
ly enjoy helping out with the worship service 
each week!  Also, thank you to Veronica Antho-
ny for filling in for me when needed, and to 
Darlene Anthony for recording the Sunday     
sermons for me.  May God Bless You in 2023!     
~ Joy Sommers 

Thank you to the Church family for the Christ-
mas remembrance.  It was very thoughtful.  We 
enjoy being able to help out with the Sunday 
worship services.  - Darlene & Veronica Anthony 

 

Feb 4 Nicole Thomas 
Feb 17 Carlton Anthony 
Feb 18 Glen Cary 
Feb 25 Kelcie Collins 
Feb 26 Gretchen King 

Annual Reports for 2022 are due to the 
Church Clerk by January 30, 2023. 

If you were the chair of a ministry team, 
please submit your information by then to 

cerescobaptist@gmail.com 

Thank you! 
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